## Updated: 2021 June 15

**Magdalena (Mauderer) Henderson** lived in Baychester, Bronx, New York in the 1930s at the house she owned at **2223 Wright Avenue**, right along the creek. As a divorced woman, she lived there with two of her four children, and remained there as she became a widow. The house was originally her parents' house.

**Arthur Stuart Henderson** and **Magdalena Mauderer** married in the Bronx, New York on March 28, 1907<sup>1</sup>. They had five children: Dorothy, born 1908; Robert, born 1911; Margurite, born 1913; Arthur, born 1922; and Philip, born 1927.

**Arthur Henderson** was born in Manhattan, New York City, New York about 1879, the youngest son of native New Yorkers **David Henderson** and **Mary Lambert**. He was nine months old for the 1880 census. By the time 1900 rolled around, Arthur was listed as living with his parents in Mt. Vernon, Westchester County, New York, and was a soldier, along with his older brother Lambert Henderson.

**Magdalena Mauderer** was born in New York City, New York in May 1887, the third of six children born of German immigrants **Michael Mauderer** and **Margaret Uhl**. They lived in Baychester on **Baychester Avenue/Wright Avenue**.<sup>2</sup> (See biography MAUDERER-UHL.)

As mentioned above, Arthur and Magdalena married in 1907. No record has been found for the family in 1910. In 1920 Arthur has moved his wife and two of his three children (**Dorothy** and **Robert**) to Orange County, New York where he was working as a farm laborer<sup>3</sup>. Boarding with him was a herdsman and a teamster. Their third child, **Margaret**, lived with her maternal grandparents, and died at age 7. While in Orange County, Arthur and Magdalena had a fourth child (**Arthur**).

By 1925 Arthur, Magdalena and their three children were living with Magdalena's mother **Margaret Mauderer** in Baychester at **2223 Wright Avenue**. In 1927 Arthur and Magdalena had their fifth child (**Philip**). In 1930 only **Margaret Mauderer** and one grandson (Arthur and

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> "New York, New York City Marriage Records, 1829-1940," database, FamilySearch

<sup>(</sup>https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/2447-2N6 : 10 February 2018), Arthur Stuart Henderson and Madaline Mauderer, 28 Mar 1907; citing Marriage, Bronx, New York, New York, United States, New York City Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,940,029.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/MS2D-N47 : accessed 21 April 2018), Lena Mauderer in household of Michael Mauderer, Borough of the Bronx, Election District 3 New York City Ward Annexed Dist., New York County, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 1052, sheet 2B, family 43, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,241,127.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> "United States Census, 1920," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/MV9D-TNT : accessed 15 August 2018), Arthur S Henderson, Blooming Grove, Orange, New York, United States; citing ED 88, sheet 6A, line 11, family 103, NARA microfilm publication T625 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1992), roll 1251; FHL microfilm 1,821,251.

## HENDERSON-MAUDERER

Magdalena's son) were living at the house on Wright Avenue. Before 1935 Arthur and Magdalena divorced. With her father's death in 1925 and her mother's death in 1937, Magdalena now owned the house at 2223 Wright Avenue in Baychester and was still there in 1940, along with two of her sons, Arthur and Philip<sup>4</sup>. Son Arthur moved out and lived in Yonkers, Westchester County, New York.

**Arthur Stuart Henderson**, Sr. died on March 22, 1936 in the Bronx, New York and was buried in the family plot at Woodlawn Cemetery, Bronx, New York.<sup>5</sup> He died at his job as a night superintendent (watchman) at the Biltmore Hotel in New York City.<sup>6</sup>

Magdalena (Mauderer) Henderson died on September 30, 1957 in New York. It is not known where she might be buried.

## THEIR CHILDREN

Daughter **Dorothy Lambert Henderson** was born on January 4, 1908 in The Bronx, New York. She married **Joseph Trumm** around 1927, and the couple rented a house at **2201 Palmer Avenue**, just two blocks from her mother. Joseph Trumm was the brother of Anton F. Trumm, who lived at 2307 Hunter Avenue. Joseph Trumm was a cook and baker. No siting of Joseph is found after the 1930 census.<sup>7</sup> By the late 1930s Dorothy was living in Yonkers. She was a Pattern Editor for The American Home magazine, and was occasionally on television on the craft channels.<sup>8</sup> By 1955 she was living in Chappaqua, New York.<sup>9</sup> There is no information on deaths or burials of Joseph and Dorothy Trumm.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> "United States Census, 1940," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/KQM8-FYP : accessed 21 April 2018), Magdalena Henderson, Assembly District 6, Bronx, New York City, Bronx, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 3-788, sheet 5A, line 31, family 59, Sixteenth Census of the United States, 1940, NARA digital publication T627. Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790 - 2007, RG 29. Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2012, roll 2480.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> Obit at FultonHistory.com; <u>Yonkers NY Herald Statesman 1936 Grayscale - 1317.pdf</u>

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup> "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/2WK5-YTW : 11 February 2018), Arthur Henderson, 22 Mar 1936; citing Death, Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 2,079,283.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>7</sup> "United States Census, 1930," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:X767-LZZ : accessed 31 August 2018), Joseph Trumm, Bronx (Districts 751-972), Bronx, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 864, sheet 3A, line 6, family , NARA microfilm publication T626 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2002), roll 1480; FHL microfilm 2,341,215.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>8</sup> Various newspaper articles and advertisements in NY State.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>9</sup> Wedding Notice of daughter, 1955.

Son **Robert Henderson**, born about 1911 in New York City married **Veronica M. Jacob**, born about 1910 in New Haven, Connecticut. They got married on May 28, 1933 in Manhattan, New York.<sup>10</sup> No information could be confirmed on their deaths or where they might be buried.

There are two additional children, **Arthur** and **Philip**; nothing is known of what happened to them.

 $<sup>^{\</sup>rm 10}$  "New York, New York City Marriage Records, 1829-1940," database, FamilySearch

<sup>(</sup>https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/24DJ-3BM : 10 February 2018), Arthur in entry for Robert J. W. Henderson and Veronica M. Jacob, 28 May 1933; citing Marriage, Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, New York City Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,684,744.